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T he July SBC Board Meeting will be held at 

the home of Linda Polsin on Thursday August 

8th , 2013 @ 6:30pm. Members welcome but 

please call ahead, see Page 3, as space is limited. 

 

C asino trip by coach 

from Lakewood 

Ranch to Tampa 

Hard Rock—8.45 AM Satur-

day August 10. See Page 6 

 

M ix and Mingle 

Bowling Event 
Saturday, August 17, 
starting promptly with 

bowling shoes on at 6:00pm at the 

AMF Gulf Gate Lanes, 7221 South 

Tamiami Trail, Sarasota (south of 

Clark Rd. on the east side of Rt 41 be-

hind The Outback Steakhouse and Copenhagen Imports; 

website: www.amf.com/gulfgatelanes. 

More details see Page 6 

 

P ub Night  Saturday August 24th, 6 pm. at 

The British Open, 

8579 South Tami-

ami Trail, Sarasota (Near 

the Target Store). Order 

from the menu, several 

luverly British Foods, such 

as Fish & Chips of course, 

Cottage Pie, Bangers & 

Mash etc, also offer Pizzas, 

Salads and varied menu.  

Full Bar. Planning to have a Singalong, and Pub Quiz. 

Limited to 40 so we can be inside. Please call Sandra 

Cherry at 921-3162, or email at Yourcup-

patea1@yahoo.com to make a reservation. Cut off date 

August 20th. 

 

B uon Appetito--Lunch at The Olive 

Garden Italian Restaurant—Friday, 

August 30 

Following on from our very successful July 

luncheon at the Tandoor Indian restaurant at Cooper 

Creek Boulevard, another Brit Club luncheon is planned 

for August.  This time the venue will be further south. 

The date is Friday, 30 August at 12:30pm at the Olive 

Garden on U.S. 41. The lunch menu prices start at $6.50 

and this will be waiter service.  If you would like to join 

us, please let me know by email at sue-

ford@janbury.com or by phone at 941-751-3811.  I do 

need your name to reserve your place and look forward 

to hearing from you.  The Olive Garden is located in The 

Landings shopping center on U.S. 41 at Kestral Park 

Way N. The cross street on the other side of U.S. 41 is 

Proctor Road. The actual address of the Olive Garden is 

4900 S. Tamiami Trail, 34231.   

 

K ayak Outing on Little Sarasota Bay 
Saturday, October 26th,  see Page 7 

Coming Events 
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President’s Letter 

I 'm guessing that most of you got up 

early on a recent Sunday to watch 

Andy Murray ruin all future tennis 

headlines about the failure of a Brit to win 

the world's greatest tennis tournament.  He 

was magnificent, the match was engrossing 

and I'm sure everybody's blood pressure went 

up a few notches.  For years, it was all about 

Henman, the nice boy who was simply too nice, and the British 

public were desperate for somebody to take over from Tim.  

This takeover culminated in Murray's win, though Henman Hill 

had already been renamed Murray Mound a few years ago, so 

our hearts were already elsewhere. 

 

One thing I've noticed over the years is the willingness of the 

British public to be English, Irish, Scottish or Welsh as the 

occasion demands, yet come together over certain sporting 

events as Brits. 

 

Recently, I've been following the magnificent exploits of the 

British and Irish Lions in Australia and it took me back to 

2005, when I, along with over 30,000 other Brits, followed the 

Lions to disaster in New Zealand.  It was fantastic to be part of 

a British band of brothers (and a couple of sisters), with the 

differences of our patriotic heritage present but not problem-

atic.  We were all Lions and rugby seemed to have a unifying 

effect. 

 

Contrast this with the wife of an old friend of mine.  Brendan 

(you can see where this is going) and Viv were born and bred 

in Ilford, of Southern Irish parents, and you would have 

thought that they were held captive in England by the way they 

demonstrated their sporting favors.  Indeed, Viv had a T Shirt 

that proudly proclaimed "I support two teams - Ireland and any 

team playing England." 

 

It may be that it is part of the undeniable unpleasantness sur-

rounding the game of football.  I recall England winning the 

World Cup in 1966 and the great Dennis Law, Scottish to his 

boots, preferring to play golf rather than chance watching Eng-

land win the cup.  I always thought that was a miserable atti-

tude.  In fact, whenever England were knocked out of the cup 

in the early stages in later tournaments, I would blithely switch 

allegiance to Scotland or Ireland (the Welsh would rarely, if 

ever, outlast even the pitiful English).  I know of very few 

Celts who would perform such an about turn. 

 

For me, I was more British than English, while I suspect that 

the same isn't true for the other constituent parts of our funny 

little islands anchored just off Europe.  I'm told that Bannock-

burn and Oliver Cromwell may have had something to do with 

these harbored grudges that manifest themselves these days at 

certain sporting events.  As a reader of history, if the boot was 

on the other foot, I'm sure I would feel the same. 

 

Whatever is going on, however, there is nothing more exciting 

to a sports fan than rivalries founded years ago over real and 

sometimes perceived injustices.  These provide fans with a 

wonderful backdrop to a gladiatorial contest that, without that 

context, would otherwise be just another game. 

 

Come on Andy!!! 

 

Cheers,  

Steve Adams 

A  luverly light summer dessert, was 

named after the famous Russian 

Ballerina Anna Pavlova in the '20's, 

when she was visiting Australia. I must ad-

mit that making  right meringue can be a bit 

challenging in Florida, I intensely dislike 

the 'meringue' that is featured here, a gooey 

soft mess...but the traditional way should be 

a lovely crisp outer shell and soft inside. 

You need to use a glass or metal clean bowl to whip up the egg 

whites, a plastic bowl will not work. Any kind of fruit can be 

used, and we certainly have a great choice right now. Also you 

can be really decadent and use clotted cream for the base, now 

available easily. If not plain heavy whipping cream can be 

used, but you can't assemble it all until just before serving or it 

will make the meringue soft and watery. Hope you enjoy my 

version. 

 

Pavlova 

6 egg whites at room temperature 

¾ tsp cream of tartar 

¼ tsp salt 

2 cups fine granulated sugar 

1 cup confectioners sugar 

1 cup heavy whipping cream 

 

Line a baking sheet with waxed or parchment paper. Preheat 

oven to 275 degrees F. Put the egg whites and cream of tartar 

in mixing  bowl, and whip on high speed until whites gradually 

begin to mound. Add sugar gradually beating well after each 

addition until sugar is dissolved and egg whites are stiff. Spoon 

onto prepared baking tray, and spread to desired shape to about 

1 ½ inch thickness. Bake at 275 for 1-2 hours, until lightly 

golden brown and crisp to the touch. Turn off oven but leave in 

until ready to serve. Spread with the cream, and top with fruit, 

such as strawberries, raspberries, blackberries,  etc 

8-10 servings 
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Précised Minutes of the Sarasota British Club Board 

Meeting of June 13th, 2013  
Meeting held at home of Gary and Jane Lee; Current Balance 

$8,345.63: Membership count uncertain at this time, members who 

had not renewed were contacted by board, several discontinued 

emails and phone numbers; Brian would like members to contrib-

ute to articles that can go in newsletter; Revised Web site now up 

and running, will ask members to review and give feedback; July 

26th, Bentley's evening, Glenn Stillwell organising, will need menu 

choices from attendees; August 24th will be a Pub night at the Brit-

ish Open, organised by Sandra Cherry, will need to cut off count at 

40, would like to do a Sing Along, or Pub quiz; Trivia night Sep-

tember 13th, at Soma Diner in Bradenton, since restaurant is near 

the new Bradenton Riverfront park suggested incorporating a walk 

there also; Guy Fawkes event proposed, venue and date to be de-

termined, will incorporate the AGM at same time; Christmas Party 

on schedule for December 14th, menu chosen and live band 

booked; Jane Thompson offered to organise a Beach party on Lido 

Key, for October 9th; Board approved purchase of PA system with 

a budget up to $200.00; Bowling event scheduled for August 17th, 

with suggested meal after at Beckhams; Bowling event on August 

17th: Kayaking outing planned for October 26th; Next Board meet-

ing scheduled for August 8th at the home of Linda and Patrick Pol-

sin.    
 

Sandra F Cherry, Secretary 

 

 

BADGES. 

T he Club has purchased these 

attractive badges for the mem-

bers.  They are free! Please 

ask about them at the next function that 

you attend. 

 

 

Market Update for 24th July 2013 
Courtesy of Moneycorp 

 

 

 

Joke 

 
A Travel Agent looked up from his desk to see an old lady and an 

old gentleman peering in the shop window at the posters showing 

the glamorous destinations around the world. The agent had a good 

week and the dejected couple looking in the window gave him a 

rare feeling of generosity. 

He called them into his shop, 'I know that on your pension you 

could never hope to have a holiday, so I am sending you off to a 

fabulous resort at my expense, and I won't take no for an answer. 

He took them inside and asked his secretary to write two flight 

tickets and book a room in a five star hotel. Then, as can be ex-

pected, they gladly accepted, and were off! 

About a month later the little old lady came in to his shop. 'And 

how did you like your holiday?' he asked eagerly. 

'The flight was exciting and the room was lovely,' she said. 'I've 

come to thank you, but one thing puzzled me. Who was that old 

man I had to share the room with? 

2013 Board of Directors 
President:   Steve Adams  580-6458   sha@adamsiac.com  

Vice President:   Gary Lee  706-1172  glee01@verizon.net 

Treasurer:   Linda Polsin  378-7821   mrsbrit52@aol.com  

Secretary:   Sandra Cherry   921-3162   yourcuppatea1@yahoo.com 

Membership Chair: Paul Wilkinson  410-990-4698    pwilkinson18@comcast.net 

Newsletter/Website: B. Thompson  388-8018   lakewood2@gmail.com 

Director at Large1: Jane Hersee-Lee  706-1172  janeherseelee3@verizon.net  

Director at Large2: Mark Malkasian  918-8360   mark@armeng.com  

Director at Large3: Glen Stillwell  201-6324   sstil10289@aol.com 

Past President:   Sue Ford   751-3811  sueford@janbury.com  
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CURRENCY 

 

Daily Max 

 

Daily Min 

 

Daily Mid 

 

GBPUSD 

 

1.5378 

 

1.5342 

 

1.5368 

 

It’s a boy!  

W e must mention July’s big British 

baby bulletin. (intentional allitera-

tion) in the rare chance that you 

might have missed the fact that a son, George 

Alexander Louis, was born to Prince William and 

Kate, Duchess of Cambridge on Monday 22nd. 

 

Could his theme song be ‘I Just Can't Wait To Be 

King’ from Disney’s Lion King? 

 

“Thus far, a rather uninspiring thing 

Oh, I can’t wait to be king 

You’ve rather a long way to go 

Young master if you think” 

mailto:Sstil10289@aol.com


Spotlight on a local Brit who is making a differ-

ence in the Sarasota and Manatee communities.  

 

Sarasota Ballet - The Director -  Iain Webb 
photo by the Herald Tribune. 

B orn in Yorkshire, England, Iain started ballet at the age 

of 14 and moved to London at 16, where he trained for 

two years with The Rambert School of Ballet, a year at 

The Royal Ballet School and a further year as an apprentice with 

The Sadler's Wells Royal Ballet where he was offered a full time 

position.  His main principal repertoire included Ashton's The 

Dream, The Two Pigeons, La Fille mal Gardee (Colas & Alain), 

Bintleys The Snow Queen, Fokine's Les Sylphides and 

Petrushka, Balanchine's The Prodigal Son, van Manen's Five 

Tangos, Coppelia and Swan Lake. 

 

In 1989 he transferred to The Royal Ballet, Covent Garden, to 

perform character roles which included Bottom in Ashton's The 

Dream, The Small Sister, Dancing Master & Napoleon in Cin-

derella, and Mrs. Tiggy-Winkle and Pigling Bland in Tales of 

Beatrix Potter, MacMillan's The Doctor in Different Drummer 

and a Client in Manon and Sancho Panza in Baryshnikov's pro-

duction ofDon Quixote.  In 1996, Webb retired from The Royal 

Ballet, but was invited back as a guest artist to give three fare-

well performances at Covent Garden as the Small Sister in 

Ashton's Cinderella.  After retiring as a dancer, he was invited by 

matthew Bourne to be Rehearsal Director for The West End, 

L.A. and Broadway seasons of Swan Lake and continued to 

work with Bourne on his production of Cinderella.  

 

In 1999, Webb was asked by Tetsuya Kumakawa to join his 

newly formed K-Ballet Company in Japan as Ballet Master and 

two years later was appointed Assistant Director.  During this 

time he also worked with many international stars including 

Adam Cooper, with whom he co-directed The Adam Cooper 

Company and organized their tour to The Kennedy Center.  

Likewise, he co-produced with Johan Kobborg the London per-

formances of Out of Denmark and staged Roland Petit's Carmen 

Pas de Deux for Alessandra Ferri & Julio Bocca for American 

Ballet Theatre's 65th Anniversary Gala.  Throughout Iain's career 

he has produced and directed many international performances 

which included presenting dancers from Royal Danish Ballet, 

Paris Opera Ballet, New York City Balley and Stuttgart Ballet to 

name a few.  He has been guest teacher for White Oak Project, 

Birmingham Royal Ballet, Rambert Dance Company, as well as 

teaching master classes and workshops for all the major ballet 

schools in England. 

 

In July 2007, Webb took over the directorship of The Sarasota 

Ballet and during the last four seasons the company has per-

formed 102 ballets & divertissements which include 16 world 

premieres, 55 Sarasota premieres, 4 new productions and 27 

American premieres.  These include ballets by:  Ashton, de 

Valois', MacMillan, Balanchine, Cranko, Tudor, van Manen, 

Bourne, Wheeldon, Tharp and Tuckett.  Under Webb's direction 

the company has received critical acclaim in The New York 

Times, The New York Financial Times, Sarasota Herald Trib-

une, St. Petersburgh Times, Orlando Sentinel, Dancing Times 

(London);  He has developed a stronger financial foundation for 

the company, was selected to serve on the National Endowment 

for the Arts Dance Panel and recently signed a contract extend-

ing his tenure six more years. 

 

Thanks to Tracy Corporan for this link. 

 

Britmovie 2013: 

A  film set in Yorkshire 

 ‘Sightseeers’ was released in the UK in 2012, but will 

get its international release in most countries in 2013. It 

is being described as a truly hilarious English comedy, and has 

been dubbed as the best British Comedy since ‘Four Lions’ (The 

clever little comedy about 4 silly British jihadists in 2010). It is 

directed by the recently successful British director Ben 

Wheatley, perhaps best known for the crime thriller Kill List 

(2011). ‘Sightseers’ is a dark comedy about a couple that take a 

caravan trip through the UK, because Chris wants to show his 

girlfriend the world. It does not take long before things take a 

rather dark, yet hilarious (and unexpected) turn. 

 

The review on IMDB.com gives this movie an ‘NR’ rating and 

mentions numerous instances of profanity, violence and gore and 

sex references. 

 

Thanks to Tracy Corporan for this link. 
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JOKE 
 

A man goes into the doctors feeling a little ill . 

The doctor checks him over and says, 'Sorry, I have some bad 

news, you have Yellow 24, a really nasty virus.  It's called Yel-

low 24 because it turns your blood yellow and you usually only 

have 24 hours to live.  

There's no known cure so just go home and enjoy your final 

precious moments on earth..'  

So he trudges home to his wife and breaks the news.  

Distraught, she asks him to go to the bingo with her that eve-

ning as he's never been there with her before. 

They arrive at the bingo and with his first card he gets four cor-

ners and wins £35. 

Then, with the same card, he gets a line and wins £320  

Then he gets the full house and wins £1000.  

Then the National Game comes up and he wins that too getting 

£380,000.  

The bingo caller gets him up on stage and says, 'Son, I've been 

here 20 years and I've never seen anyone win four corners, a 

line, the full-house and the national game on the same card.  

You must be the luckiest man on Earth!'  

'Lucky?' he screamed. 'Lucky? I'll have you know I've got Yel-

low 24 ..' 

 `Well I`m blowed ,' says the bingo caller. 'You've just won the 

raffle as well !! 

Britscene: 

 

Yorkshire man John Newman: 

Born in Keighley, West Yorkshire, Newman grew up in Settle 

in the Yorkshire Dales. He started playing guitar and writing his 

own songs at the age of 14 

and soon learned how to 

record and produce him-

self, even making his own 

house tracks and DJing. 

At 20 he moved to Lon-

don, started a band, 

played live and got signed 

to Island Records. 

In 2012, a year before his 

first solo material had 

even seen the light of day, 

John Newman scored a 

number 1 single, appeared 

on both Later with Jools, 

and the Christmas Top Of The Pops, and had written and sung 

on two of the biggest dance hits to storm the UK charts in 

years: Rudimental’s massive number one “Feel The Love” and 

the powerfully anthemic follow up “Not Giving In”. Those who 

enjoy life’s savage juxtapositions will appreciate he was in hos-

pital recovering from surgery to remove a (non-cancerous) 

brain tumour when he heard the song on national radio for the 

first time. “I woke up and heard my song on the radio,” he 

smiles. “That was quite surreal. The nurse was quite fit too, so 

it was good to turn around and say, ‘That’s my tune!’” Shortly 

after leaving hospital “Feel The Love” went to number 1 in the 

charts. 

 

Thanks to Tracy Corporan for this link. 

 

 

JOKE 
 

A man and his wife were awakened at 3:00 am by a loud 

pounding on the  door. 

The man gets up and goes to the door where a drunken stranger, 

standing in the pouring rain, is asking for a push. 

"Not a chance," says the husband, "it is 3:00 in the morning!" 

He slams the door and returns to bed. 

"Who was that?" asked his wife. 

"Just some drunk guy asking for a push," he answers. 

"Did you help him?" she asks. 

"No, I did not, it's 3am in the morning and it's ruddy pouring 

rain out there!" 

"Well, you have a short memory," says his wife. "Can't you 

remember about three months ago when we broke down, and 

those two guys helped us? I think you should help him, and you 

should be ashamed of yourself! God loves drunk people too you 

know." 

The man does as he is told, gets dressed, and goes out into the 

pouring  rain. 

He calls out into the dark, "Hello, are you still there?" 

"Yes," comes back the answer. 

"Do you still need a push?" calls out the husband. 

"Yes, please!" comes the reply from the dark. 

"Where are you?" asks the husband.      

"Over here on the swing," replied the drunk.. 
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Transportation to Club Events 

T he Board has recently designated Mark Malkasian as 

our Transportation Coordinator to assist those in need 

of rides to club events. Mark is hoping to create a small 

pool of member volunteers willing to provide wheels to members.  

This is a call for volunteers to step forward to help.  This also is a 

call to contact him if you are in need of transport to a  particular 

event.  He can be reached by email mark@armeng.com or phone 

(941-918-8360.  Beware!  He has a list of all the club members 

and their zip codes so he’s hoping you won’t mind, when neces-

sary, if he calls you to ask if you can assist a nearby member in 

getting to an event you are planning to attend.  Thank you. 

Mix and Mingle Bowling Event 

T his will be a reprise of a fun event held two summers 

ago but this time with a Mix & Mingle theme instead of 

couples bowling on the same team.  On this go, teams 

will be established by our Event Coordinator (EC) based on a self

-assessment rating provided by each participant.   Those who have 

Never Bowled Before (NBB) are warmly welcome to join in the 

fun and spirit of team competition.   All this is to justify the 

“ r e a l l y big” menu of prizes to be awarded to each mem-

ber of the highest scoring team; the high female and male 

ind iv id- ual game; the highest two-game total; male and 

female; and highest female and male. 

NB. There will be only one award per person. 

 

When & Where: Saturday, August 17, 2013 starting promptly 

with bowling shoes on at 6:00pm at the AMF Gulf Gate Lanes, 

7221 South Tamiami Trail, Sarasota (south of Clark Rd. on the 

east side of Rt 41 behind The Outback Steakhouse and Copenha-

gen Imports; website: www.amf.com/gulfgatelanes. 

 

We’re shooting for 10 balanced four-person teams bowling for 

two hours followed by an optional dinner/awards banquet at the 

very nearby Beckham’s Restaurant  (6727 S. Tamiami north of 

the Lanes) at around 8:30pm. (www.beckhamsgrill.com) 

 

Necessary arrival time is not later than 5:45pm to receive team 

assignments, have rental shoes on and bowling ball selected and 

ready for our 6pm start time. 

 

Reservations should be sent to Mark Malkasian, EC, preferably 

by email mark@armeng.com.  If you wish, you may phone (941) 

918-8360 but only by July 12 or after August 3rd. 

 

Cost is $16 per person including shoe rental; dinner is self-pay.  

Checks payable to the Sarasota British Club should be mailed to 

our EC, Mark Malkasian, at 678 Crane Prairie Way, Osprey, FL 

34229. Per person cost is not reduced if you bring your own bowl-

ing shoes and ball. 

Additional Info Required:  In order to establish balanced teams 

and get us started on time, please include with either your check, 

email or phone call three pieces of information: first, your per-

sonal but critical bowling assessment based on a scale of 1 

“NBB”; 2 “Some Experience”; 3  “Not Bad” and 4 I’m Good!  

Secondly, your shoe size;  and lastly, if you will join the gang for 

dinner and awards at Beckham’s. 

 

Please Note:  Checks and attendance commitments must be re-

ceived  by Friday, August 9th.   

 

 

Hard Rock Casino 

8.45 AM Saturday August 10  
Club members have been invited by The Windsor assisted living 

residence Lakewood Ranch, to join them and take advantage of a 

few spare seats on their bus. The bus will load promptly at 

8:45am and will return at 4:15pm 

The address is 8220 Natures Way , Lakewood Ranch, opposite the 

San Marco Plaza. 

The cost per person is $30, Non refundable. 

There are up to 20 spare seats. Contact 941-907-9177 

 

 

mailto:mark@armeng.com
http://www.amf.com/gulfgatelanes
http://www.beckhamsgrill.com/
mailto:mark@armeng.com
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On your computer 

T he website www.thecalculatorsite.com has calculators 

for working out financial problems such as your mort-

gage, car loan, metric to Imperial such as degrees C to 

degrees F and even a way of converting your numbers to Roman 

numerals and back.(2013 is MMXIII in case you were wonder-

ing.) It is a UK based site and there is a ‘petrol’ converter. 

 

I have been informed that the ExPat Shield route to viewing UK 

TV , that I mentioned in the July newsletter, did not work on an 

Apple computer.  If you know of an alternative, please let me 

know at lakewood2@gmail.com.  

 

Brian Thompson 

 

 

Call for Candidates for SBC Board 

M ost of you know me, Sue Ford.  I have been a mem-

ber of SBC for 12 years and have served on the 

Board for 10 terms.  I joined the Club in 2001.  

Sandra Cherry, Bill Mason, Andy Reeves, Tina Smith and Kath 

Curtin were the Board that started the ball rolling with their en-

thusiasm and foresight in seeing the Club’s growing into a so-

cial and networking group of those originating from the UK 

along with others who come from or who have lived in, other 

parts of the world and who appreciate British customs and cul-

ture. 

 It is now time again to ask members to give thought to becom-

ing an SBC Board member.  The current Board needs to present 

a slate of candidates for a new Board in time for the AGM this 

autumn.  The commitment expected of a Board member is not 

onerous. Firstly, it is an honor to come onto the Board and you 

will find the experience both enjoyable and rewarding.  As we 

are a social club, it is recognized that Board members are volun-

teers.  Importantly, there is no pressure on any one person as we 

work as a team.  However, Board members are expected to com-

mit one evening a month for the Board meeting.  It is recog-

nized, of course, that we each encounter unforeseen events and 

may, for instance, have planned holidays in advance of coming 

onto the Board, which conflict with scheduled Board meetings. 

Under our Bylaws this becomes an issue only if a Board mem-

ber has three consecutive Board meeting absences.  The Board 

normally meets at a Board member’s home on the second 

Thursday of each month from 6:30 to 9:00pm.  It is asked that 

each Board member be willing to hold one Board meeting a 

year; organize and chair one Club event a year; and to work as a 

team player on other Club events as needed.  Importantly, there 

is a duty that a Board member keeps private the membership 

information of each Club member as this information must not 

be used for any personal purpose.  With these caveats, please 

give some thought to putting your own name forward to stand 

for the Board.  This is important as the Club always needs new 

blood with new ideas.  If you are interested in putting your name 

forward or have questions about the Board or positions,  please 

contact me at sueford@janbury.com or 941-751-3811.  Alterna-

tively, contact Gary Lee at glee01@verizon.net or 941-706-

1172. 

 

Kayak Outing on Little Sarasota Bay 

 

T he Bay beckons adventurous souls for a three-hour 

jaunt on the low seas! Our excursion begins at the 

water’s end of 

Vamo Drive, a RIGHT turn 

nine-tenths of a mile down 

Vamo Road from its inter-

section with RT 41 and 

Beneva Road.  You’ll be 

met by our professional 

guide John Sarkozy, who 

has many years of experi-

ence running local kayak 

trips under the auspices of 

the American Littoral Soci-

ety http://littoralsociety.org and our Event Coordiantor, Mark 

Malkasian.  Please arrive by 8:30am on Saturday, October 26, 

2013 with launching planned for 9am. 

 

 The route will take us at its furthest point to Palmer Point Park, 

normally only accessible by boat or foot, on the southern end of 

Siesta Key http://discovernatualsarasota.org/listing/palmer-point

-park-siesta-key.  In addition to our visit to the park, there will 

be upwards of two stops – usually one at Bay Preserve in Os-

prey where there are rest rooms – during the round trip.  Our 

return to launch point should be approximately at noon. 

 

John provides all the necessary equipment and safety gear and 

especially welcomes first time kayakers on his silent seas adven-

tures.  In a matter of minutes he’ll have you quite comfortable 

on the water.  He can accommodate up to 11 paddlers in single 

kayaks and two-somes in up to three double kayaks or 17 guests 

in total.  

 

Fees are $25 per person, $5 if you are a member of ALS or $5 if 

you bring your own kayak.  Recommended personal items are: a 

sun hat, plenty of water, sunscreen, quick-dry clothing and 

shoes that you don’t mind getting wet.  John usually has granola 

bars for the Park stop.  

 

Apres-kayaking we will adjourn for lunch at a nearby eatery 

most likely on Rt 41. 

 

Checks payable to the Sarasota British Club and your lunch sug-

gestions if you wish to offer same should be sent to Mark at 678 

Crane Prairie Way, Osprey, FL 34229.  For more info and in-

sights feel free to call him at (941) 918-8360.   

 

Please note checks and participation commitments are due by 

Saturday, October 19. This cut-off date allows Mark time to 

coordinate carpool arrangements since parking at the launch-

head is quite limited.  

 

http://www.thecalculatorsite.com
mailto:lakewood2@gmail.com
mailto:sueford@janbury.com
mailto:glee01@verizon.net
http://littoralsociety.org/
http://discovernatualsarasota.org/listing/palmer-point-park-siesta-key
http://discovernatualsarasota.org/listing/palmer-point-park-siesta-key
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Locations to Hold Our Events   

W e put out a call to all members who could offer their clubhouse as a location for  Sarasota British 

Club (SBC) events, and members have generously responded. So... A BIG THANK YOU TO ALL 

THOSE INDIVIDUALS.  The Board will be busily organizing  and coordinating events for those locations 

at our monthly meetings—we’ll keep you posted. This keeps our events affordable to all members, and adds 

diversity for our get-togethers.  The SBC will cover overhead charges, and our members generously 

volunteer to help with the set-up and clean-up.  If other members can offer their clubhouse, please contact 

Steve Adams ( with suitable dates and locations. Thank you for your support.  

Limericks 
 

There was a young lady from Thrace 

Whose corsets grew too tight to lace 

Her mother said " Nelly" 

There's more in your belly 

Than ever went in through your face 

 

A young man from south Sarasota 

Jumped into a bright red Toyota 

He spied a dyed blonde 

Went straight in the pond 

And never again drove that motor. 

 

 

Submitted by Doreen Wilson  

 

D on’t forget that the Sarasota 

British Club is on Facebook.  

The Club’s logo is the profile 

picture.  

Check out the numerous photos from 

recent events. Why not ‘friend’ us for 

another way of keeping in touch with the Club and its 

members.  Why not add your event photos to the ‘wall’. 

 

Photos from the Tea Dance have been added. 

B USINESS GLIMPSES:   We would like to hear from our 

members who have found their business niche in and 

around Sarasota. If you would like to write to us, we’d enjoy 

catching a glimpse of your business enterprise in our local 

economy. Your article can be sent  to lakewood2@gmail.com, 

and we will select one ‘Business Glimpse’ each month.   

http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=free+clipart+business

